



JAMES T. ALTON MIDDLE SCHOOL 

SITE BASED DECISION MAKING (SBDM) COUNCIL MEETING

May 10, 2011
Amanda Minnich, facilitator, called the James T. Alton SBDM Council to order at 4:00 p.m.  Members present:  Jama Bennett, Mary Lou Emerine, Jamie Gilliam, and Amanda Minnich.    

OPENING BUSINESS

A. #05-001.   Mary Lou Emerine made the motion to accept the meeting agenda, seconded by Jaime Gilliam .   Motion carried.  

B. #05-002.  Jaime Gilliam made the motion to approve the minutes from the previous meeting, seconded by Amanda Minnich.  Motion carried.

C. Jama shared the following good news with council members:  
1. Alton’s TELL Survey was very positive – we will review more in-depth later in our meeting.  
2. We have three students whose photos from STLP qualified for state.  Over 2000 entries were submitted!  
3. Kim Gibson was recently granted funding for three classroom projects through Donor’s Choose.  
4. Amanda Minnich will be honored next Saturday at Cville University as a recipient of the Teaching in Excellence Award. 

5. Our school-wide read, SCHOOLED was a BIG hit! 
6. Karen Campbell from GRREC will be modeling lessons for our teachers on TE, Differentiation, and HOT questions on May 12/13.  She will work with teams and individual teachers for follow up on the 16th. 
7. Several teachers will be visiting LTE on May 23rd for observation of TE lessons. 
8. Beckie Stobaugh from WKU will be working with our teachers in departments on May 24th to help them develop HOT questions for students.  

9. Alton is recommending 57 students to the ECTC Governor’s Minority Student College Preparation Program this summer. 

10. Alton is recommending 72 military connected students to the STEM summer enrichment program.  Students who participate will be paired with a teacher, civil engineer, and/or lab tech for participation in hands-on STEM activities. 

11. There will be two JLC Summer Programs – all 7th grade JLC students are being encouraged to attend.  Any additional slots will be opened to potential students in 2011-12.  

12. Teacher Appreciation Week at Alton has lasted for TWO whole weeks – compliments of the leadership team and PTSP!  ( 

STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT

1. KCCT – Based on teacher feedback, testing has gone VERY well and students have been very focused and worked very hard.  Jama can hardly wait for our results!  Students who earned points on their rubric will receive an ice cream/yearbook signing social with their grade level team.  Students receiving ALL of their points will be tie dying t-shirts which goes along with our school-wide read. 
2. Carla Wallace (Math Coach) and Robin Lovelace (Reading Coach) shared Spring Think Link data was reviewed with council (reference attached)

3. MAP Testing will be May 18 – May 27th.   Students have all been conferenced with regarding their fall/winter scores.  
PLANNING:  

   End of Year 2010-11/Beginning of 2011-12 (Reference May activity calendar forwarded via email).  
BUDGET:

         The February, March, April, and Charitable Gaming financial reports were reviewed with council.  (reference handouts)  
COMMITTEE REPORTS:

A. PBIS/KYCID.  Mr. Sutton reviewed SWIS data to include Average Referrals per Day per Month.  Again, data right before a break is always higher.  Lea Brown with KCID will be meeting with committee in the near future to evaluate/discuss data.  Discussion was held regarding incentives that we can use for students who are on the honor roll, have no discipline referrals, no second chances, and/or no PBIS each nine weeks.   
B. Tami Pinson presented the budget committee’s proposed budget for the 2011-12 school year. 

#05-003:  Amanda Minnich made the motion to approve the budget, seconded by Mary Lou Emerine.  Motion carried.    

C. Mr. Sutton presented information from the Dress Code Committee.  (Reference handout).  After discussion of the recommended changes, the SBDM Council agreed to table the approval of the dress code changes until additional feedback is received.  A special meeting will be called to discuss/finalize the recommendations of the committee.       
OLD BUSINESS

A.  Parent Elections are in process.  (Reference handout)  

NEW BUSINESS:  
A. Jama shared the proposal for an ESS Daytime Waiver.  Based on the fact that only a total of 96 students being served after school over a 26 week period in 2010-11 (6th–34, 7th–32, 8th–30), the recommendation is being made to council that we move away from an after school program to a daytime waiver.  The proposal consists of utilizing the 11, 150.00 being budgeted to us for 2011-12, combined with remaining Section 7 monies to hire a full-time ESS teacher.  Discussion was held regarding the pros/cons for students.  Consensus was reached on the fact that we can target and serve more students with a program during the school day as opposed to after school. 

#05-004: Amanda Minnich made the motion to approve the ESS daytime waiver, 
                 seconded by Mary Lou Emerine.  Motion carried.   
B.   Jama shared the results of the TELL Survey with council members.  She also gave council members the URL with passwords to access the detailed report.  We are very pleased with our feedback and percentages with the exception of Professional Development and Jama will be discussing this with teachers at the upcoming faculty training.  
MISCELLANEOUS BUSINESS/INFORMATION
#05 – 005:            Mary Lou Emerine made the motion to hold a special meeting to 
                               discuss the dress code on May 17th at 4:00, seconded by 
                               Amanda Minnich.  Motion carried. 

A. Next meeting will be June 14 at 8:00.  Amanda Minnich will serve as facilitator, and Mary Lou Emerine as resource person.     
B. Jama reviewed with council members where we stood in terms of hiring.  
PE – interviewed 4 candidates – not comfortable with a recommendation at this time. 

Special Education:  The committee recommends that Lara Beard be transferred to the MMD position, Amy Beard, and Kelli Hart be hired as LBD teachers.  

C. Jama recommended to council members that Elly Baker be

Transferred into the Instructional Program Specialist – funded through our SIG Grant for the 2011-12 school year. 

 #05-006:  Amanda Minnich made the motion to approve the hires as recommended 
                    by the hiring committees, seconded by Jaime Gilliam.  Motion approved.                                                         

ADJOURNMENT

#05-007. Mary Lou made the motion to adjourn the meeting at 5:30, seconded by Amanda Minnich.  Motion carried.    

